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Executive Board Meeting II: 
Sunday, 9/21/14, 8:00 am to 9:30 am
Agenda
Attendees: David Miklowitz (President), Sheri Johnson (President Elect), Ann Kring (Past President), Jutta Joormann (Secretary), Kate Harkness (Treasurer), and board Members at large: Sohee Park, Scott Sponheim, Jennifer Tackett, Steven Silverstein, Angus MacDonald, Tim Trull, Elizabeth Hayden

Invited and present as observers: Stew Shankman (local host), Alex Cohen (program chair), Casey Sarapas (student representative), Ray Knight (mentorship award chair 2015), Robin Nusslock (program chair 2015), Kristin Gainey (Smadar Levin Award chair)

The meeting was started at 8 am with a call to order by Dr. Miklowitz.
I. Updates/ Reports
1) 
Welcome by President (David Miklowitz)
By unanimous vote of the board, the agenda was approved. 

1. Welcome to new board members:  
President-Elect: Sheri Johnson



Secretary:
Jutta Joormann



Treasurer:
Kate Harkness



Members-at-Large: Jennifer Tackett and Ted Beauchaine



Archivist: Michael Young

2.  With special thanks to…:



Ann Kring (Past President)



Sheri Johnson (Past Secretary)



Bill Horan (Past Treasurer)



Marty Harrow (Financial investments)



Wendy Heller (Membership)



Program Committee: Alex Cohen (Chair), Amy Pinkham, Martin Sellbom, Robin Nusslock, Renee Thompson



Local Host: Stew Shankman



Early career award committee: Patty Deldin, Bill Hetrick, Elaine Walker



John Neale Mentorship Award: Tom Oltmanns, Sheryl Goodman, Connie Hammen



Smadar Levine: Kristin Naragon-Gainey



Publications: Vijay Mittal and Emily Durbin



Diversity: Jutta Joormann



Associate member: Scott Sponheim and Casey Sarapas



FABBS: Greg Strauss



Website: Shaun Eack

3. New Committee Chairs


Program: Robin Nusslock

Smadar Levin: Michelle Craske, Kristin Naragon-Gainey

John Neale Mentorship: Ray Knight (Chair), Tom Oltmanns, Sheryl Goodman, Connie Hammen

Early Career: Lauren Alloy (Chair), Patty Deldin 


2016 Meeting: Program Committee Chair is Emily Durbin

4. Secretary’s Report (Jutta Joormann)
Dr. Joormann had nothing new to report.

5. Local Host Report (Stew Shankman)
1. The board thanked Dr. Shankman for doing an outstanding job organizing this year’s meeting.
Dr. Silverstein asked whether Dr. Shankman had any advice for future local hosts.
2. Dr. Shankman pointed out that when organizing the meeting it is important to get as good estimates as possible for big and small ticket items. He pointed out that many issues came up such as the fact that the hotel had no freight elevators which lead to the inclusion of a labor charge for setting up the poster boards.
3. Dr. Shankman also found it helpful to have a team of people to delegate responsibilities to such as which music to play at the reception and to print programs.
4. Dr. Miklowitz asked whether there had been problems with the AV and Dr. Shankman reported that there were little snafus here and there but nothing major. He did point out though that it was difficult to keep an eye on the AV and that even though they had a person floating between rooms to deal with difficulties, it may have been preferable to have a person in each room.
5. Dr. Shankman further pointed out that it would be helpful to get a paid assistant to help with some of the many time-consuming things that come with organizing an event such as this – if only in the last months of the organization of the meeting. It was clarified during discussion that this does not need to be an event organizer but more a “hands on the ground” person. This person could calculate the number of people for food orders, layout of poster boards etc. 
6. Dr. Kring pointed out that many of these tasks are described in the handbook and that we should be able to pay for such a person. Dr. Kring further pointed out that it is extremely helpful to have more than one faculty host.
7. Dr. Miklowitz presented the motion to allocate $2000 for a student for next year to help organize the meeting. 

By unanimous vote, the executive board supported this motion.   

8. Dr. Shankman further pointed out that the reception was rolled into the registration costs this year but, if attendance had been lower, this could become an issue. Dr. Harkness asked about the costs of the reception and Dr. Shankman estimated about $8,000. The total food budget of the meeting was $50 -55.000. The total meeting cost over $100.000. 

9. Dr. Shankman further reported that about 75 people registered on site and that this, in addition, to the pre-registration should lead to a balanced budget overall, despite this having been the largest meeting in SRP history. 

10. Dr. Cohen asked whether it would make sense to rent laptops from AV people instead of having presenters bring their own. Dr. Kring pointed out that this is what they did in Oakland. Dr. Johnson also noted that they did not want to use university computers because of the added responsibility in case anything is stolen. Dr. Kring noted that an AV person should be present in the room for the whole time and maybe a student backup. There also should be more mikes in the audience and it would be great to provide spare pointers. 
6. Program Committee Report (Alex Cohen)
The board thanked Dr. Cohen for this outstanding work organizing the program for this year’s meeting.
II. Old/ Ongoing Business Discussions
1)
Future Meetings 

2015 
New Orleans, LA: Alex Cohen (10/15/15—10/18/15; Astor Crowne Plaza)

2016
Baltimore, MD: Jason Schiffman (9/29/15-10/1/16; Hyatt Regency Baltimore) 


2017
Boulder, CO: Vijay Mittal(9/14/2017 – 9/17/2017; Boulderado Hotel)

2018
Indianapolis, IN (Lynam)

2019    and beyond:  New Brunswick (Steve Silverstein)? 



New Haven (Jutta Joorman)? 



Nashville (Sohee Park, Steve Hollon, Judy Garber)?



Montreal (Suzanne King?)
New Orleans meeting: Dr. Cohen pointed out that the program listed incorrect dates for the New Orleans meeting. The correct dates are 10/15-10/18. Dr. Joormann will send an email to the membership to clarify this. 
Boulder meeting: Dr. Miklowitz raised concerns that the Boulder meeting was scheduled to be held at a hotel that is small compared to past venues and that the meeting rooms were outside of the hotel. It is currently planned to arrange for a shuttle from the hotel to the university where the meeting will be held. Dr. Miklowitz pointed out that this seems very inconvenient and could lead to decreased attendance at the sessions. He further suggested that there are alternative hotels in Boulder that could work better and allow for the meeting itself to be held at a hotel. Dr. Kring pointed out that we already have a signed contract with the hotel and that this could lead to problems. Dr. Miklowitz indicated that he will check in with Dr. Mittal. 

Indianapolis meeting: Dr. Miklowitz reported that the status of the planning of this meeting with unclear but that it seems like Dr. Lynam is looking into hotels right now. Waiting to hear back from Dr. Lynam about the hotel and dates for the meeting. It will be important to keep in touch with Dr. Lynam about the status of the planning. Dr. Cohen stated that he has a former student at IUPUI who could probably assist Dr. Lynam.
2019: Montreal, Nashville, New Haven. New Brunswick? Steven Silverstein will check into hotels in New Brunswick and report back to David Miklowitz. Dr. Knight pointed out that there are a number of SRP members from Montreal including Gilian O’Driscoll, Deborah Titone, Suzanne King who could be approached about organizing a meeting in Montreal.
2) Program Discussions:

1. Dr. Miklowitz revisited the possibility of triple track sessions and as was decided on Thursday, it was discussed that this should be an option but would be up to the program chair to decide. Not all sessions should be triple track though. The board authorized one triple track session for next year.
2. It was further discussed how to provide more content balance in the program as the 2014 program included little coverage of personality disorders. Dr. Cohen suggested that we could facilitate a symposium around RDoc and personality. Dr. Nusslock suggested that we could encourage people to submit symposia that cut across disorders. He further suggested that it may be helpful to have a broad representation of content on the program committee.
3. Dr. Miklowitz asked why no titles of people’s talks were included on the program and suggested putting back titles but leaving off abstracts.
4. Dr. Kring and Dr. Johnson asked why we cannot go paper free and to poll people to see if they like it. Dr. MacDonald, however, cautioned that the website problems would need to be resolved for that. The electronic program book, for example, had no poster numbers. Dr. Harkness also pointed out that it was impossible this year to pick your own program and print it. A solution to this problem will require a remodeling of the website. Dr. MacDonald further asked whether there was content organization of the posters and Dr. Cohen responded that he tried to organize by content using key words. 
5. Dr. Miklowitz further pointed out that there was almost no time for questions or discussion in the symposia because several speakers went right up to the end. He suggested that we should remind symposium organizers to leave time for discussion. Dr. Harkness pointed out that introduction and transition adds time. Dr. Miklowitz asked whether we do need 20 minute talks. Dr. Cohen suggested that we should send out emails for next year to get people to stick to the overall timing and pointed out that otherwise there will be a snowball effect. Dr. Kring agreed and pointed out that speakers should be made aware that talks are 12 minutes and that the acceptance email should include a statement to make the presentations more interactive. Dr. Sponheim suggested that we could have someone from the program committee do the timing. Other ways to increase the number of questions would be to have more microphones in the room and Dr. Hayden suggested that we should have a clear statement that at least 10 min should be reserved for questions in the acceptance letter. Dr. MacDonald suggested that more triple tracks and smaller rooms could encourage questions. 
3)     Discussion of use of SRP funds:

1. Dr. Miklowitz reported that a lot of proposals came in after the membership meeting but that the clear priority will be for money to go to the website. Dr. Eauck is looking into fees, maintenance costs etc. Dr. Kring suggested not to set a limit but to be open to all possible solutions, to find out what they cost and to then make a decision. Dr. Harkness and Dr. MacDonald agreed that the website should be our top priority. Dr. Eauck is looking into website costs and a conference call will be set up during the year to discuss this further.
2. 
Dr. Harkness also pointed out that she was told that she should have funds in reserve for at least twice as much as annual meeting costs. She raised the question of whether we need insurance, though, if we have this cushion. Dr. Johnson pointed out that we bid on insurance every year but that only 2 or 3 companies provide the service we need. She further noted that the contracts are pretty limited in range. Dr. Kring agreed but also pointed out that they are low cost but that it is not quite clear what is covered. Dr. Joormann will follow up with an email to the executive board to decide whether to purchase insurance for the next year.
3. Dr. Miklowitz noted that Dr. Heller asked whether she could get assistance with the membership committee like having an RA with 15 hours. It was agreed that Dr. Heller should get $500 to help out with this.  
4. Dr. MacDonald asked about the possibility of having different registration costs for retirees. The board unanimously supported this proposal. It was pointed out that this would require a membership vote. An email will be send out to the membership to vote on whether retirees are exempt from paying dues and get 50% off the registration cost for the meeting. 

4) 
Update on President’s Award – Jutta Joormann
1. Dr. Joormann presented the revised version of the President’s Award. Dr. Hayden suggested to broaden it to undergraduate applicants in future years if application rates are low. Dr. Silverstein did not like the changed wording and suggested to specify ethnic and racial minorities in the eligibility criteria explicitly. Dr. Kring suggested that it should be broadened to include first generation students and students with disabilities. It was agreed that the include explicit examples of underrepresented groups. 

2. Dr. Miklowitz suggested to further work on the wording of the award and to send it around to the executive board afterwards. 
3. Dr. Park suggested to remove the US citizen requirement. 
Below is text for the President’s Award (formerly the Diversity Award)

Society for Research on Psychopathology (SRP) President’s Award 

SRP offers three President’s Awards to qualified applicants. These awards are intended to encourage and facilitate the participation of young scholars from diverse backgrounds and from groups that are traditionally underrepresented in the society to join the organization and to participate in and present at SRP’s annual convention.  The Award consists of free registration for the annual meeting, free membership for the year in which the award is given, and up to $1000 to offset travel and accommodation expenses. 

Eligibility

Candidates must either be members of SRP or must apply for membership if given an award. Candidates are also required to present at the meeting. Further, they must be:

· From a group that is traditionally underrepresented in SRP. Note that an applicant can fulfill this criterion in many ways.

· Full-time graduate students or postdoctoral fellows

· Citizens or permanent residents of the United States or Canada (remove)
Ann suggested that underrepresented groups can include those who are disabled or economically disadvantaged, and Sheri expressed agreement. 
David: Work on wording some more; and turn it back around. Broadening it. Explicit but make it clear that they give examples. Other areas that are underrepresented. Work on wording and send it around again. 
Applications: Please submit a CV, a brief description of how your attendance would broaden representation of historically underrepresented group in SRP, a one-page research statement, and the abstract for the presentation submitted for this year’s meetings. 

Award applications are due at the same time as submissions to the annual meeting, and awards are contingent on acceptance of the submission.

There is a limit of two awards per person.

5)   Signing/ Endorsing the 1940 Statement of Principles on Academic Freedom

The board voted unanimously to support this. A Membership vote will be send out via email. 

6)
Collecting data on members (full and associate) experience of the Award Ceremony/Reception
1. Dr. Sponheim collected data on member experience and surveyed the associate members. 
The main part that is valued by the Associate Members is the opportunity to spend time with full members. 
2. Dr. Harkness pointed out that the reception worked well for this kind of contact. It was agreed to do the reception again and to do away with the banquet. The awards ceremony was a big hit and should be repeated. 
3. Dr. Sponheim further reported that 80 people attended the luncheon and that 200 students came to the student social instead of 100. This may mean that we will have to limit the drink tickets to one per person in the future. 
III. New Business Discussion

1. Dr. Miklowitz explained that Dr. O’Hara has a collection of papers in boxes that should be in the hands of a board member. It was suggested that these should be passed on to Dr. Young as our archivist. It was also pointed out that SRP is chartered under Iowa state and Dr. Johnson clarified that Mike O’Hara is the holder of the charter. The question was raised whether this should also be transferred to Dr. Young.

2. It was unclear, however, whether he can hold charter even though he is not in Iowa or whether we need to look for a member in Iowa. It was suggested that we get legal consultation to clarify this. Dr. Miklowitz and Dr. Harkness will arrange next steps.
